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CIVIC ADVISORY BOARD

Minutes of a Scheduled Meeting of the
CIVIC ADVISORY BOARD
wednesday, July 27, 2016
Members Present

Andrew Jahn, Albert Barreno, Lindsay Brewer, Margie Bulkin, Bill Caldera, Jan Costa, Ron Harms, Bob Hohne, Greg McCulloch, Jim Mele, Aaron Moss, Craig Pedro, Gina Prock, Jeff Redoutey, Arthur Schmidt, Dave Thoeny.
Members Excused
Glenn Caldwell, Mark Luster, Lisa Mayo, Erin O’Hare, Evan Royce, Julie von Savoye, and Lyn Wilson.
Members Absent
Kathren Alexander.
Others Present
Debbie Byrd, Director of Medical Staff, Regulatory Compliance and Emergency Preparedness; Paster Ray Shopp; and Rachel Oppedahl, Foundation Office.
Call to Order
President Bob Hohne called the meeting to order at 7:30 a.m. in SRMC Conference Rooms 1 
and 2.
Consent Agenda
The May 18, 2016 meeting minutes were approved as is.
Words to Live By 

Pastor Ray Shopp spoke about how we cope with stress.
Education Session:  Debbie Byrd, Director of Medical Staff, Regulatory Compliance, and Emergency Preparedness
Debbie gave an overview of the Joint Commission, and how and why we use their services.  
Margie Bulkin asked how often the Joint Commission audits us.  Debbie said every three years.  Andrew Jahn added that we are constantly reviewing our data, and that the commission is a great partner in helping us improve our processes.  He noted that we have been in the top decile rankings of hospitals using commission data, since 2011.
Hospital Vital Signs and Financial Report

Greg McCulloch, Chief Financial Officer.  Highlights:
· The year has been slow so far, but we continue to be profitable.
· Small downward trend in census and length of stay.

· Sharp decline YOY in ED admissions, although visits are up.

· Transition to new hospitalist group continues.

Dave Thoeny asked how the Medical Center views length of stay.  Greg said there are national standards, and that lower length-of-stay rates are associated with health indicators such as lower risk of infection.  Our goal is 3.50; actual is 3.73.  Bill Caldera asked if we are preparing for bundled payments for Medicare, and Greg said yes.  

Greg said there is no definite pattern driving the decrease in admissions.  Craig Pedro asked if the numbers exclude those in “observation status.”  Greg said yes, and that those numbers have gone  up significantly because the government keeps changing the rules.  Andrew elaborated on how we are impacted by the Medicare regulations.
Dave Thoeny asked if the shortage of primary care physicians was a driver.  Greg said he didn’t think so because Prompt Care visits are up.  Lindsay Brewer asked if the ED construction project is a factor.  Greg asked the group if they’ve seen an impact.  Gina Prock said her family noted how busy the ED was on a recent visit, but that the staff was attentive.  Andrew added that our biggest challenge is delivering the level of care we promised through the construction process.  Craig said he’s heard from some people that they’re fearful the ED is a mess, but that he has reassured them.
Greg said we were at 80% of budget in June, so we will need to work hard to catch up in the second half of the year.
President’s Report

Andrew Jahn, President, provided:
· A construction update on the new Cancer Center/Pavilion.  We are on time and on budget so far.
· An update on the ED remodel.  We had to replace the original contractor due to deadline issues.  New contractor commits to be finished by September 1.  Andrew cited a few of the improvements that will be included in the remodel.

Bob asked what the status of the intersection work was.  Andrew said the city and county committed to finishing the work by the new center’s opening.  Craig added that it is a complicated process.  Andrew noted that the city has removed the occupancy contingency.

Open Dialogue
Craig recommended the cardiac risk assessment program offered through the hospital.  Greg added that we felt it was a duty to the community, and that the tests are priced competitively.  Bill suggested that the program be available at the TC Health Fair, and Lindsay agreed.  Andrew added that the program is reimbursed through insurance.  Margie commented that the intersection issue affects everyone, and that it’s a great collaboration.
Adjournment
Bob Hohne adjourned the meeting at 9:00 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 16, 2016, 7:30 a.m.
Recorded by: 

Bob Hohne



    

 
Lindsay Brewer
President – Civic Advisory Board



Secretary – Civic Advisory Board
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